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North Hampton Conservation Commission

Meeting Minutes

August 24, 2015

Administrative

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM for business and a project site walk along North Road from east of Birch Road to the base of the hill on North Road, headed towards Route 1.  The Agenda was posted pursuant to RSA and Town Policy requirements.

Roll Call

Attendance included Chris Ganotis (Chair), Lisa Wilson (Vice Chair), Kathy Grant, Philip Thayer and Andrew Vorkink (by Phone, pursuant to RSA).  A member of the public included Laura Diemer, Project Manager, FB Environmental Associates.  Having a quorum, the meeting was opened for business.

New Business

Expedited DES wetlands permit application 

Norman and Sandra Bolyea,  9 OLd Locke Road, Map 5, Lot 21
The  discussion was to consider an expedited wetlands permit application, submitted on behalf of the property owners at 9 Old Locke Road, by the Town of North Hampton, Public Works department. It entailed the replacement of a non-functioning culvert and for reshaping the surrounding grade to allow for proper surface water runoff flow.

After review and discussion of the permit application, Philip Thayer made a motion, seconded by Kathy Grant, to direct the Chairman to sign the expedited permit application  for approval by the Commission. The subsequent vote was unanimous in favor of the motion.

Site Walk

The Commission then made a site walk with Laura Diemer, FB Environmental project manager, to view the newly installed  surface water mitigation project along North Road to the headwaters of the Little River. It included the excavation of a swale and filling of the base and side with large rip-rap stone to reduce erosion, to provide filtration of sediment and to reduce potential contamination into the Little River. The project was funded by a Section 319 watershed protection grant by the DES. It was completed in less than two days during the week of August 10, 2015 by the town Public Works Department.
Following the site walk, a motion was made by Lisa Wilson,  seconded by Kathy Grant, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Chris Ganotis
Chgairman

“These minutes are prepared by the Recording Secretary within five (5) days as required by NH RSA 2,11.  They will not be finalized until approved by majority vote by the Conservation Commission.”

